SHAMLEY GREEN VILLAGE HALL ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
TUESDAY, 26 APRIL 2023 AT 8.00 PM
                                                                  ARBUTHNOT HALL

	
	

	
	Attendees: 

	
	Elected Members: Jon Watson (Chairman), Paulina Bayliss (Secretary), Fiona Cameron, Lucy Camsey, Jim Drummond, Kevin Garvey, Chris Howard 

	
	Representative Members: Mike Band, Tim Harlow, Lyndsey Slater

	
	Co-opted Members: Alastair Hilton Gill Morris (Treasurer),

	
	Associates: Lyn Barber, Aurelle Tomkins 

	
	

	1.
	Introduction:

	
	Jon Watson thanked all for coming and introduced himself as Chairman.

	
	

	2.
	Apologies for Absence:

	
	Ali Bull (Hall Manager), Tony Hodgson and Ginny Wicks. 

	
	

	3.
	Approval of Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on 26 April 2023: 

	
	There were no comments regarding the minutes, and their approval was proposed by Tim Harlow. The minutes have been included on the Hall website.

	
	

	4.
	Chairman’s Report - Jon Watson

	
	The report is attached to these minutes and is included on the Hall website. 

	
	Topics covered included:
· Promotion
· Growth 
· Diversity
· Development
· Funding
· Governance 
· Team work

	
	

	5.
	Treasurer’s Report - Kevin Garvey

	
	Kevin Garvey confirmed that he had stepped down as Treasurer on 3 March 2023 and as a Trustee as of today.
He thanked the Committee, Ali Bull and Richard Holmes, our Independent Examiner, for all the support he has received.

	
	Copies of the Treasurer’s Report and Financial Accounts for the financial year ending (FYE) 28 February 2023 were circulated around the room in paper format, together with an independent examiner’s report prepared by Richard Holmes dated 19 March 2023.
A copy is attached to the minutes and can be found on our website. 

	
	The highlights include:
· Total income increased to £26,930 (FYE 2022 - £17,365). This is primarily due to a growth in hire charges and income from our own Hall events. 
· Costs increased significantly, in part due to the re-certification of the electrical supply, £5,020, and a change in the accounting for Hall events where all income and costs are shown gross.

	
	This resulted in a cumulative net operating surplus of £398 at the year end, which after a small diminution of the value of investments held, resulted in net funds carried forward of £39,107 (FYE 2022 - £38,847).

	
	It should be noted that we have received notice from CAF Bank that they are terminating and liquidating the specific funds under management in which we are invested with effect August 2023. We will be instructing to convert to cash and consider potential alternatives.

	
	Approval of the accounts to 28 February 2023 was proposed by Helen Peace. 

	
	

	6.
	Appointment of the Elected Members (Trustees) to the Management Committee:

	
	Jon Watson (Chairman) was nominated by Kevin Garvey and seconded by Isabel Watson.

	
	Christine Howard was nominated by Aurelle Tomkins and seconded by Lyn Barber. 

	
	Lucy Camsey was nominated by Jon Watson and seconded by Raymonde Jay.

	
	Paulina Bayliss was nominated by Penny Hodgson and seconded by Simon Tomkins.

	
	Fiona Cameron was nominated by Lucy Camsey and seconded by Jon Watson.

	
	These five candidates will be elected to serve for the following year at the next Management Committee meeting.

	
	

	7.
	Appointment of the Representative Members (Trustees) to the Management Committee:

	
	Shamley Green Fête Committee has nominated Tim Harlow.

	
	Shamley Green Cricket Club has nominated Jim Drummond.

	
	The Shamley Green Village Association has nominated Lindsey Slater.

	
	Wonersh Parish Council has nominated Mike Band.

	
	It was noted that these individuals had been duly appointed to serve for the following year. 

	
	Jon Watson informed the meeting that Alastair Hilton had confirmed he was willing to continue to be a Co-opted Member (Trustee) of the Management Committee.  

	
	Jon Watson was also grateful that Aurelle Tomkins (on behalf of the Shamley Green Gardening Club) and Lyn Barber had both confirmed their willingness to continue to serve as Associates of the Committee.

	
	These three appointments will be approved at the next Management Committee meeting.

	
	

	8.
	Events and Marketing - Lucy Camsey

	
	Over £12,000 has been raised for the Hall since Autumn 2021.

	
	All the events are brought about by a team effort including a number of helpers, in particular Lyn Barber, Aurelle Tomkins and Christina Collins.

	
	New initiatives include:
· Light Up Shamley Green and Carols with Longacre School - now an annual event.
· Brocante Fairs - now a biannual event.
· Arbuthnot Hall Tennis Tournament - hoping to be an annual event.
· Annual Charity Sale - £1,563 raised for Ukraine in the first year.

	
	Popular regular events include:
· Annual Quiz Night
· Christmas Parties 
· Wreath Making

	
	Any ideas for future events are welcomed.

	
	

	9.
	The Hall Development Plan - Alastair Hilton

	
	The Village Consultation in November 2022 set out the way forward, supported by the key reasons. Much of this has since been encapsulated in the Business Plan which will be integral to the Fundraising.

	
	Initial concept plans were publicized at the consultation to give the community an early sense of the likely designs.

	
	To move matters forward a procurement plan has been drafted and the following gives the key milestones that form the framework for delivery.
· Phase 1 - Concept Planning - completed
· Phase 2 - First Village/Public Consultation - completed
· Phase 3 - Appointment of Architects - Request for proposals (RFPs) issued with post submission interviews to be completed shortly. Decision to follow shortly thereafter. 
· Phase 4 - Pre-application and detailed planning designs followed by second village consultation.
· Phase 5 - Planning application to be submitted - Q3 2023
· Phase 6 - Planning consent - targeted Q1/Q2 2024
· Phase 7 - Fund raising leading to Development Team appointments and construction procurement.
· Phase 8 - Construction commencement and building - 2025/2026.

	
	

	10.
	Fundraising - Jim Drummond

	
	It is expected that the planned refurbishment of the Hall would cost about £1m. 

	
	A professional survey had shown that it would cost about £150,000 just to make the current building wind and water tight for the next 10 - 15 years.

	
	There is a range of options for raising money, but broadly five categories have been identified:

	
	· Public funds (or similar) - the potential grant from the Parish Council is a very welcome start here. The Surrey County Council Your Fund and the Lottery Fund are potentially significant contributors.

	
	· Specialist trusts including sports funding - though it is difficult for a multi-use village hall to meet all of the criteria, and the Arts and Crafts movement. The Wonersh Foundation had said that it would welcome an application.

	
	· Private donations - people in other local villages have contributed generously to projects in their own village. The proposed Friends of the Arbuthnot Hall initiative would contribute.

	
	· Fund raising events.

	
	· Tax efficiency - donations to the Hall attract Gift Aid which currently adds 25%. Specialist advice will be needed on whether the project would need to pay the full rate of VAT on the development cost.

	
	Most funds would not consider donating until the project has planning permission but we need to do a lot more to explore what funds might be available and start the application process.

	
	

	11.
	Governance Report - Mike Band

	
	It is important, for the proper management of the charity, not only to have procedures that are appropriate, and which are reviewed on a regular basis, but also to have them visible so as to enable the actions of the Management Committee to be seen as complying with them. Examples of some of the areas looked at during the last year are as follows:

	
	· Vision

	
	· Charity Obligations 

	
	· Legislation

	
	· Finance 

	
	· Health and Safety 

	
	· Risk Management 

	
	

	12.
	Questions

	
	Helen Peace asked who were the architects to be considered for the Hall development. Jon confirmed that these were Lytle Associates (Guildford), Nye Saunders (Godalming) and Stedman Blower (Liphook). 

	
	Penny Hodgson asked for confirmation of the date for submitting a planning application. Jon confirmed that this was planned for end Q3 2023. 

	
	Neil Harding asked what was the difference between income from Hire Charges and Hall events in the accounts. Kevin confirmed that the former consisted of 3rd party hirers, including the SG Cinema, while Hall events were sponsored under the auspices of the Hall.

	
	Jon and Gary confirmed that the funds received by the SG Cinema were donated to the Hall following deduction of their hire costs and other expenses.

	
	A question was asked as to whether the figures for the Hall development costs included VAT or not. Jon confirmed that the figures excluded VAT which unfortunately was payable for redevelopment but not for new builds.

	
	Finally, Sally Davies thanked the Committee and volunteers for their continued work and organising such good events for the community not only to raise funds but simply to be enjoyed.

	
	Jon closed the meeting by confirming that the Hall Committee is committed to our vision - to retain the Arts and Crafts heritage of the Hall and secure it as a community asset for future generations. 

	
	Jon thanked all who attended.
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